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 GLOBAL 
 

 

 

Peace Event Sarajevo: 100 years after 

World War I 

 

The year 2014 marks the 100th anniversary of 

the beginning of World War I, but it can also 

be seen as a way to remember that the 21st 

century has witnessed a world-wide rise of 

nonviolent actions and achievements as an 

alternative to war and violence. The Peace 

Event Sarajevo organised from the 6 to the 9 

of June will represent an international 

exchange platform for debate and 

information on different topics related to 

nonviolence and peace.   

 

The Peace Event Sarajevo 2014 is organized 

by both local and international coordinating 

committees and includes an International 

Forum with more than 100 workshops, a 

Youth Camp and other Cultural Activities. 

During the event this year Pax Christi 

International will organise workshops on 

justice, faith, and disarmament. Please find 

more information here and the newsletter of 

the Peace Event here. ■ 

 

 AFRICA 
 

 

Centre International pour la Promotion de 

la Création 

 

Centre International pour la Promotion de la 

Création (CIPCRE), Pax Christi member 

organisation in Cameroun, received the visit 

of Bread for the World’s representatives Mrs. 

Floretta Kayales and Mr. Lars Bedurke, both 

from Berlin. The visit allowed an exchange of 

views on the two organisations’ latest work. 

Click here to know more (in French). 

On 22 April, during a short stay in Belgium, 

Rév. Jean-Blaise Kenmogne, Director 

General of CIPCRE, met with José 

Henríquez, Secretary General of Pax Christi 

International. ■ 

The Southern African Catholic Bishops' 

Conference 

 

The Southern African Catholic Bishops' 

Conference (SACBC) whose Justice and 

Peace Commission is a member of Pax 

Christi International, has released some 

comments on the “National HIV Prevalence, 

Incidence and Behaviour Survey for 2012” 

published on 1 April 2014 by the Human 

Sciences Research Council (HSRC) of South 

Africa.  

SACBC supports HSRC’s findings that the 

perception of the HIV crisis in South Africa 

being over is far from being true. AT the 

same time, SACBC highlights the lack of 

accuracy of recent UNAIDS reports, which 

suggest that new infections are declining 

and that the country has turned the corner 

in the fight against AIDS. Read more here. 

The SACBC launched a worldwide invitation 

to join them as they prayed for the country 

on the 27 of April 2014, Freedom Day. In this 

day, South Africa celebrates freedom and 

commemorates the first post-apartheid 

elections held on that day in 1994 in which 

the franchise did not depend upon race. To 

read the prayer, please click here. 

The SACBC expressed their support for the 

people in Nigeria after the recent bombings 

in Abuja. Archbishop Stephen Brislin has sent 

a letter to his counterpart in the Catholic 

Bishops’ Conference of Nigeria offering his 

deepest condolences to the families of the 

victims. The message also points out that 

dialogue should be recognised as a solution 

to any crisis and conflict. Read more here. ■ 

http://www.peaceeventsarajevo2014.eu/cultural-activities.html
http://www.peaceeventsarajevo2014.eu/cultural-activities.html
http://www.peaceeventsarajevo2014.eu/forum.html
http://www.peaceeventsarajevo2014.eu/forum.html
http://www.peaceeventsarajevo2014.eu/youth-camp.html
http://www.peaceeventsarajevo2014.eu/cultural-activities.html
http://www.peaceeventsarajevo2014.eu/tl_files/a_downloads/SarajevoFlyer_englisch_web_140310.pdf
http://archive.paxchristi.net/MISC/2014-0185-en-gl-GE.pdf
http://www.cipcre.org/index.php?option=com_content&view=article&id=247
http://www.sacbc.org.za/the-human-sciences-research-council-report-on-hivaids-some-comments/
http://www.sacbc.org.za/pray-for-south-africa-plead-the-bishops/
http://www.sacbc.org.za/message-of-support-to-nigeria/
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  AMERICAS AND CARIBBEAN 
 

 

 

Comissão Pastoral da Terra launches the 

report on land conflicts in Brazil in 2013 

Comissão Pastoral da Terra, Pax Christi 

member organisation in Brazil, has launched 

their annual report “Conflitos no Campo 

Brasil 2013” (“Conflicts on the lands in Brazil 

2013”). The report summarises the 

information on conflicts and violence 

suffered by workers in the Brazilian 

countryside, including the indigenous and 

other peoples. According to the report, the 

Amazon is still a very violent place, since 

55% of the traditional people that were 

victims of some form of violence in 2013 

lived in the Amazon. Read more in 

Portuguese here.  

On 11 April, the Alagoas chapter of CPT 

organised a day of fasting with the theme 

"Give bread to those who starve and hunger 

for justice to those who have bread." CPT 

Alagoas began organising this annual 

public fasting 15 years ago to express 

solidarity with people suffering from hunger 

and other needs around the world, 

particularly the landless families. Read more 

in Portuguese here. ■ 

 

The Centre of Human Rights Fray 

Bartolomé de las Casas co-signs a letter 

asking for better guarantees for women 

 

The Centre of Human Rights Fray Bartolomé 

de las Casas, a Pax Christi International 

member organisation in Mexico, has co-

signed a letter addressed to the Mexican 

authorities urging for measures to ensure 

security for women in the Chiapas region.  

 

The letter – signed by many human rights 

agencies – asks for increased protection 

along with sanctions for those committing 

the crimes. Read the letter in Spanish here. ■ 

 

SERPAJ Chile 

 

SERPAJ (Peace and Justice Services for its 

acronym in Spanish) Chile, Pax Christi 

International member organisation, aims to 

create a space for critical reflection on 

specialised intervention programmes at 

different levels (individuals, families, 

communities, social networks). The first 

session of such programmes was held on 27 

March in Los Lagos. According to SERPAJ 

Chile, they aim to have an increased critical 

reading of behaviour trajectories of children 

and adolescents. Read more in Spanish 

here. 

The Puerto Montt chapter of SERPAJ Chile 

and “Fundación Ideas para la Infancia” 

organised the colloquium “Parenthood: 

methodologies of evaluation and 

intervention”. The colloquium opened 

spaces for dialogue and reflection on 

approaches to positive parenting and it was 

led by María José Rodrigo, doctor in 

psychology from the University of 

Salamanca (Spain), an expert in the Positive 

Parenting Approach and Evolutionary 

Psychology. Read more in Spanish here. ■ 

Pax Christi USA on increasing deportations 

 

Pax Christi USA has co-signed asking 

President Obama to stop deportations. The 

letter expresses concern over the increased 

number of deportations and points out that 

massive deportations have not created 

public safety but terror among communities 

and distrust of law enforcement officials. 

Read the full text of the letter here. ■ 

 

http://cptnacional.org.br/index.php/component/jdownloads/finish/43-conflitos-no-campo-brasil-publicacao/344-conflitos-no-campo-brasil-2013?Itemid=23
http://cptnacional.org.br/index.php/component/jdownloads/finish/43-conflitos-no-campo-brasil-publicacao/344-conflitos-no-campo-brasil-2013?Itemid=23
http://www.cptnacional.org.br/index.php/publicacoes-2/noticias-2/12-conflitos/2032-cpt-lancara-o-relatorio-conflitos-no-campo-brasil-2013
http://www.cptnacional.org.br/index.php/publicacoes-2/noticias-2/16-cpt/2012-jejum-da-solidariedade-completa-15-anos-com-celebracao-em-frente-ao-incra
http://contrafeminicidioch.wordpress.com/2014/04/21/exigir-al-estado-cumpla-con-su-obligacion-de-garantizar-a-las-mujeres-una-vida-libre-de-violencia/
http://www.serpajchile.cl/2014/04/08/serpaj-los-lagos-realiza-primera-jornada-de-trabajo-con-programas-de-intervencion-especializada/
http://www.serpajchile.cl/2014/03/27/serpaj-puerto-montt-y-fundacion-ideas-para-la-infancia-realizan-coloquio-parentalidad-metodologias-de-evaluacion-e-intervencion/
http://paxchristiusa.org/2014/04/15/immigration-pcusa-signs-onto-letter-to-stop-deportations/
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Maryknoll Office for Global Concerns 

 

The Maryknoll Office for Global Concerns 

(MOGC), Pax Christi member organisation in 

the United States, supports the campaign 

launched by United to End Genocide, the 

largest activist organization in America 

dedicated to preventing and ending 

genocide and mass atrocities worldwide.  

On 25 March, members of the United States 

House Foreign Affairs Committee approved 

a resolution urging the Government of 

Burma to end the persecution of the 

Rohingya people. If you live in the US, 

please use this link to let your representative 

know that you stand with the Rohingya and 

demand that they do too. 

The MOGC asks US citizens to join them in 

denouncing the brutal murder of Honduran 

journalist Carlos Mejía Orellana, a member 

of the Jesuit-sponsored community radio 

station in El Progreso, Honduras. Mejía 

Orellana was covering sensitive topics like 

drug trafficking, government corruption, 

and land conflicts in Honduras. Read more 

here. ■ 

 

Peace Retreat of Pax Christi Montréal 

 

On 3 May 2014 Pax Christi Montréal 

organises the peace retreat “In a society of 

tension give meaning to your life by being a 

person of peace."  

 

The aim of the event is for participants to 

better understand their own aspirations for 

peace and discover a multitude of means 

to sow peace in their families, communities, 

and workplaces and thus becoming persons 

of peace. Read more in French here. ■ 

 

 

Franciscan Mission Service interviews 

Marie Dennis, Co-President of Pax Christi 

International 

 

The Franciscan Mission Service interviewed 

Marie Dennis, Co-President of Pax 

Christi International as part of its Lenten 

series "Poor and Free: A Spiritual Yes to Less.” 

Marie Dennis has several ties to Franciscan 

Mission Service, including being the 2007 

recipient of their Anselm Moons Award.  

In the recent interview, Marie Dennis 

addresses the nuances and complexities of 

responding to social injustices with 

generosity and joy. Read the entire 

interview here. ■ 

 
 

  ASIA - PACIFIC 
 

 

 

JPD Office of the Catholic Bishops' 

Conference of India 

 

The Office for Justice Peace and 

Development of the Catholic Bishops' 

Conference of India (JPD-CBCI), Pax Christi 

member organisation, has released an 

article to commemorate the 34th 

anniversary of the assassination of the 

Salvadoran Archbishop Oscar Romero. CBCI 

organised a liturgy on 24 March in 

collaboration with the Embassy of El 

Salvador in New Delhi. Read more here. 

On 12 March, the JPD-CBCI released a 

Solidarity Message for the People of Syria. 

The message, issued by the CBCI’s Executive 

Secretary, Dr. Charles Irudayam, expresses 

deep wishes for peace: “May all who are 

responsible for the current situation opt for 

peace!” Read the full message here. ■ 

 

http://endgenocide.org/
https://foreignaffairs.house.gov/bill/h-res-418-urging-government-burma-end-persecution-rohingya-people-and-respect-internationally
https://foreignaffairs.house.gov/bill/h-res-418-urging-government-burma-end-persecution-rohingya-people-and-respect-internationally
https://foreignaffairs.house.gov/bill/h-res-418-urging-government-burma-end-persecution-rohingya-people-and-respect-internationally
https://secure3.convio.net/sdc/site/Advocacy?cmd=display&page=UserAction&id=853&s_src=tw
http://www.maryknollogc.org/alerts/honduras-radio-progreso-journalist-murdered
http://antennesdepaixmontreal.blogspot.be/2014/04/dans-une-societe-en-tension-donne-donc.html
http://franciscanmissionservice.blogspot.be/2014/04/poor-and-free-beyond-detachment.html
http://thejusticeandpeace.org/?p=565
http://thejusticeandpeace.org/?p=548
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 MIDDLE EAST 
 

 

Association Justice and Mercy’s seminar 

"Assistance and Legal Aid in Lebanon" 

 

On 25-26 April, the Association Justice and 

Mercy, Pax Christi member organisation in 

Lebanon, co-organised the seminar 

"Assistance and Legal Aid in Lebanon". The 

seminar, held in Beirut, was addressed to 

lawyers and judges interested in improving 

the access of Lebanese people to their 

basic rights. Read more in French here. ■ 

 

Maryknoll Office for Global Concerns and 

Pax Christi USA call for a shared Jerusalem 

 

The Maryknoll Office for Global Concerns, 

Pax Christi member organisation in the 

United States, and Pax Christi USA urge US 

citizens to contact their local officials and 

ask them to support a “shared” Jerusalem 

where the rights of all are respected.  

The messages should insist on a halt to home 

and property demolitions, end to settlement 

expansion, fair residency laws, and freedom 

of movement for education, worship and all 

aspects of daily life. Read more here and 

here. ■ 

 

PAX’s seminar “We Are All Citizens” 

 

PAX Netherlands organised the seminar “We 

are all citizens. Syrian and Iraqi contributions 

to an active EU policy on preventing 

sectarian violence and promoting Freedom 

of Religion and Belief”. The objective of the 

meeting was to contribute to an ambitious 

yet realistic policy for the EU and its member 

states to promote citizenship as the best 

guarantee for Freedom of Religion and 

Belief. Iraq and Syria were two specific case 

studies. To read the meeting report, please 

click here. ■ 

Pax Christi mourns the assassination of Fr. 

Frans Van Der Lugt in Homs 

 

Pax Christi Flanders, PAX Netherlands, Pax 

Christi France and the International 

Secretariat have released articles in 

memoriam of the Jesuit priest Frans Van Der 

Lugt, who was murdered last 7 of April in 

Homs, Syria. The articles offer insights of the 

life and mission of Fr. Frans, who was very 

close to the international peace movement. 

Read the article of the International 

Secretariat here, the article of Pax Christi 

Flanders here, the article of Pax Christi 

France here and the article of PAX 

Netherlands here. ■ 

Pax Christi France issues a statement in 

support of Syrian refugees  

 

Pax Christi France issued a statement in 

support of the Syrian refugees who have 

been displaced as a result of the ongoing 

conflict. According to UN reports 6.5 million 

people have been displaced within Syria 

and some 2.6 million have fled the country, 

settling in neighboring states as well as in 

many European countries. The statement 

also points out that it is our responsibility to 

meet the 'needs of the heart' of these 

people by offering a welcome, an 

invitation, a smile or a gesture of 

friendship. Read more in French here. ■ 

 

Pax Christi USA’s article on Syrian refugees 

 

Pax Christi USA has published an article – 

written by Tony Magliano – expressing his 

concern on the horrific moments that Syrian 

refugees have been going through for the 

past three years since the war started.  

http://ajemlb.org/fr/Website/actualitesfull.php?id=34
http://www.maryknollogc.org/alerts/third-thursday-alert-support-shared-jerusalem
http://paxchristiusa.org/2014/04/16/take-action-call-on-congress-to-support-a-shared-jerusalem-where-the-rights-of-all-are-respected/
http://archive.paxchristi.net/MISC/2014-0193-en-me-GE.pdf
http://www.paxchristi.net/news/pax-christi-international-mourns-killing-fr-frans-van-der-lugt-sj/3140#sthash.6Z2c9ltU.dpbs
http://www.paxchristi.be/2014/04/pater-frans-van-der-lugt-vermoord-in-homs/
http://www.paxchristi.cef.fr/v2/9-avril-2014-in-memoriam-pere-frans-van-der-lugt-1938-2014/
http://www.paxvoorvrede.nl/actueel/nieuwsberichten/frans-van-der-lugt:-een-ontwapenende-man-in-oorlogstijd-is-vermoord
http://www.paxchristi.cef.fr/v2/24-avril-2014-lerrance-sans-fin-des-refugies-syriens/
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Quoting UN figures, Magliano offers an 

overview of refugees’ dreadful situation and 

calls on everyone to collaborate on their 

assistance and relief. Click here to read the 

article. ■ 

 
 

 EUROPE 
 

 

 

Pax Christi Flanders and Broederlijk Delen 

on the Rwandan genocide 

 

Pax Christi Flanders and Broederlijk Delen will 

organise a series of four evenings to 

commemorate the Rwandan genocide, 

which took place 20 years ago. The 

evenings will take place on 20/27 May, and 

3/10 June in Brussels. For more information in 

Flemish please click here. ■ 

Msgr. Jan Van Cauwelaert 100th 

anniversary 

 

On Saturday, 12 April, Pax Christi 

International representatives attended the 

100th anniversary celebration of Msgr. Jan 

Van Cauwelaert, CICM, held in the Parish of 

Saint Laurentius in Antwerp. Bishop Jan Van 

Cauwelaert was the first bishop of the 

Congolese diocese of Inongo, participating 

actively in the Second Vatican Council. He 

made a tremendous contribution to the 

work of Pax Christi International, always 

striving to highlight the importance of justice 

and peace in society and the church. He 

was Vice President of Pax Christi Flanders 

during 1984 – 1994. Cardinal Laurent 

Monsengwo, one of the first Vicar Generals 

of Van Cauwelaert and former Pax Christi 

International Co-President; Msgr. Philippe 

Nkiere Keana, CICM, current bishop of 

Inongo; and Sabine de Bethune, President 

of the Belgian Federal Senate attended the 

celebration. Read more in Dutch here. ■ 

Pax Christi Flanders 

 

Nadia Nsayi, Africa policy officer at 

Broederlijk Delen and Pax Christi Flanders, 

will provide an overview of the political and 

economic situation in DR Congo and 

opportunities for the future in the lecture 

organised on 26 April by the EIF 

Changemakers Minorities Forum, 

Vormingplus, and the Congolese 

community of Aalst. For more information in 

Flemish, click here.  

Pax Christi Flanders joined the celebrations 

of the first anniversary of the Arms Trade 

Treaty and issued a letter – jointly with 

Amnesty International – asking the President 

of the Flemish Parliament, Jan Peumans, 

and the Minister-President of Flanders, Kris 

Peeters, to help accelerate the negotiating 

process. The letter (in Flemish) can be 

accessed here. Read more in Flemish here. 

Pax Christi Wallonie-Bruxelles on the 100 

anniversary of World War I 

 

Pax Christi Wallonie-Bruxelles has released 

an article on the activities organised in 

Belgium and other parts of the world on the 

100th anniversary of World War I. The article 

“Centennial in Belgium: What 

representations of the Great War today?” 

can be accessed here (in French). ■ 

Pax Christi Germany 

Pax Christi Germany has sent a letter to 

German Chancellor Angela Merkel asking 

information about the steps taken by the 

Federal Government to end the drone war 

managed by the USA from its bases in 

Germany. Pax Christi Germany has shown its 

disapproval on the central role played by 

the U.S. base in Ramstein on drone attacks 

in Pakistan, Yemen and other countries.  

http://paxchristiusa.org/2014/04/03/reflection-millions-of-refugees-with-no-place-to-call-home/
http://www.paxchristi.be/2014/04/rwanda-4-kenners-4-meningen-en-4-perspectieven/
http://www.knack.be/nieuws/mensen/legendarische-missiebisschop-jan-van-cauwelaert-viert-honderdste-verjaardag/article-normal-138009.html
http://www.paxchristi.be/2014/04/congolezen-in-aalst/
http://www.paxchristi.be/wp/wp-content/uploads/2014/04/Brief_ATT_MPPeeters_PVZPeumans_PCAI_20140325_20140325.pdf
http://www.paxchristi.be/2014/04/een-jaar-internationaal-wapenhandelsverdrag-een-stand-van-zaken/
http://paxchristiwb.be/publications/analyses/centenaire-de-14-18-en-belgique-quelles-representations-de-la-grande-guerre-aujourd-hui,0000496.html
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This is, according to Pax Christi’s principles, 

against peace and against the Law. Read 

more in German here.  

On 9 April Pax Christi Germany released an 

article on the current situation in Ukraine 

entitled “TrotzSpannungen Partner bleiben” 

(“Despite tensions remain partners”). Please 

click here to read it in German. 

The Pax Christi Diocesan Board members in 

Germany met on 28-30 March in 

Nonnenhorn. Some of the main topics of the 

discussion were: culture of remembrance, 

military chaplaincy, independent soldiers, 

pastoral care and “Stop the arms trade” 

campaign. A cultural highlight was a visit to 

the Peace Museum of Pax Christi Augsburg. 

Read the complete programme here (in 

German). 

Pax Christi Münster, Germany, has sent an 

open letter to the members of Parliament 

asking to increase the responsibility of 

Germany in promoting justice and in 

contributing to peace processes, so that 

problems are solved by cooperation rather 

than confrontation. Please click here to 

read more in German. ■ 

PAX presents international guidelines for 

investment ban on cluster munitions 

PAX Netherlands has released international 

guidelines for investment ban on cluster 

munitions “Banning Investments in cluster 

munitions producers; national legislation”. 

PAX calls on countries to prohibit this type of 

investment to develop more peaceful 

states. Read more in Dutch here. ■ 

Pax Christi UK on the Trident nuclear 

programme 

 

Pax Christi UK and Campaign for Nuclear 

Disarmament (CND) organised a debate in 

Kensington about the morality, legality and 

costs of the renewal of the Trident nuclear 

programme. The Trident programme aims to 

encompass the development, procurement 

and operation of the current generation of 

British nuclear weapons, and the means to 

deliver them. The debate, chaired by Pat 

Gaffney, Secretary General of Pax Christi UK, 

had the presence of Bruce Kent, vice 

president of CND and Pax Christi UK, who 

argued that nuclear weapons increase 

insecurity and uphold a willingness to 

commit mass murder. To learn more click 

here. ■ 

Pax Christi sections on the Global Day of 

Action on Military Spending 

The Global Day of Action on Military 

Spending (GDAMS, 14 April) is a global 

movement aiming to persuade 

governments to cut military spending and 

move the money to urgent human needs. 

Pax Christi International released a 

statement inviting faith-based organisations 

and religious communities worldwide to join 

the “Disarmament for Sustainable 

Development Campaign”.  

 

Pax Christi UK joined other peace and 

environment groups in Central London to 

symbolically redistribute the £38 billion 

military budget to government departments 

with greater needs; Pat Gaffney, Secretary 

General of Pax Christi UK, urged those taking 

part in the event to work all year round to 

make links between issues of conflict, 

poverty and the destruction of the 

environment.  

 

Pax Christi Flanders conducted a survey 

among people on the street asking them if 

the Belgium government should invest in the 

purchase of a new combat aircraft.  

 

http://www.paxchristi.de/meldungen/view/5237355598315520/Ohne%20Ramstein%20kein%20Drohnenkrieg?
http://www.paxchristi.de/meldungen/view/5841608104738816/Trotz%20Spannungen%20Partner%20bleiben
http://www.paxchristi.de/meldungen/view/5345950625169408/pax%20christi-Treffen%20am%20Bodensee
http://www.paxchristi.de/meldungen/view/4989365260386304/100%20Tage%20Gro%C3%9Fe%20Koalition
http://www.paxvoorvrede.nl/media/files/paxrapportbanning-investmentsfinal.pdf
http://www.paxvoorvrede.nl/media/files/paxrapportbanning-investmentsfinal.pdf
http://www.paxvoorvrede.nl/actueel/nieuwsberichten/pax-presenteert-internationale-richtlijnen-voor-investeringsverbod-in-clustermunitie
http://paxchristi.org.uk/news-and-events/news-reports/april-2014/
http://demilitarize.org/
http://www.paxchristi.net/news/pax-christi-international-global-day-action-military-spending/3152#sthash.A3ottdyC.dpbs
http://www.paxchristi.be/2014/04/vredesbewegingen-voerden-actie-de-vraag-van-6-miljard-nieuwe-gevechtsvliegtuigen-kopen-of-niet/
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Enrique Sierra, Pax Christi International 

Delegate at the UN in Geneva, attended a 

seminar in Geneva on Military Expenditure 

and its Relationship to the Purposes of the 

United Nations. ■ 

 

PAX Netherlands 

PAX Netherlands expressed its concern 

about the growing use of armed drones and 

called for clear legal frameworks at both 

national and international level. According 

to PAX, allies must also make clear 

agreements on the use of information they 

share. The statement points out that such 

transparency will give the society an 

opportunity to influence the choices of the 

Dutch government. Read more in Dutch 

here. 

PAX Netherlands, together with several 

Congolese and international civil society 

groups, co-signed a letter calling on the UN 

peacekeeping mission to DR Congo 

(MONUSCO) to improve their efforts to 

protect civilians against the Lord’s 

Resistance Army. As stated in the letter, 

MONUSCO should be able to do more with 

the resources they have. ■ 

 

 DISARMAMENT/ 

 DEMILITARISATION  

 

 

 

Pax Christi on conference on the 

Humanitarian Consequences of Nuclear 

Weapons 

 

On 24 April Pax Christi International's co-

president, Marie Dennis, participated in 

the Soka Gakkai International Conference 

on the Humanitarian Consequences of 

Nuclear Weapons. The conference took 

place at the United States Institute of Peace 

in Washington, D.C. Science and policy 

leaders joined to consider the humanitarian 

impact of nuclear weapons, and discuss 

pathways for collaboration between the 

faith and secular advocacy communities in 

the areas of non-proliferation and 

disarmament.  

Click here for more information. ■ 

 

Pax Christi in support of conscientious 

objection and antimilitarism 

 

The conscientious objection (CO) is “a 

sincere conviction, motivated by 

conscience that forbids someone from 

participation in war.” Pax Christi supports the 

efforts of those struggling for a more 

peaceful world away from weapons and 

hatred and hence honours those who live 

by their values of justice and dignity for all. 

Read a reflection on this topic in English and 

Spanish. ■ 

Pax Christi USA co-signs letter from 

Catholic communities calling on nuclear 

disarmament 

 

Pax Christi USA co-signed a letter sent to the 

United States Secretary of State John Kerry 

ahead of the UN meetings on the Nuclear 

Non-Proliferation Treaty that will take place 

in New York from 28 April to 9 May. The letter 

initiated by the Catholic community urges 

the United States to take specific steps 

towards nuclear disarmament. Pax Christi 

encourages local groups to consider signing 

as well. Read more here. ■ 

PAX Netherlands releases 

recommendations for Nuclear Non-

Proliferation Treaty meeting 

 

Pax Netherlands has released 

recommendations that will be presented at 

the Preparatory Committee meeting for the 

2015 Review Conference of the Parties to 

http://www.paxvoorvrede.nl/actueel/nieuwsberichten/zorg-voor-internationale-afspraken-rond-inzet-bewapende-drones
http://www.paxvoorvrede.nl/media/files/press-release-on-monusco-and-lra-letter-final-13032014.pdf
https://www.facebook.com/sgi.info
http://events.r20.constantcontact.com/register/event?oeidk=a07e8zfdpssb08f9b5e&llr=9rku6heab&showPage=true
http://www.paxchristi.net/news/pax-christi-support-conscientious-objection-and-antimilitarism/3158#sthash.jwwFT0fN.dpbs
http://archive.paxchristi.net/MISC/2014-0167-es-gl-SD.pdf
http://paxchristiusa1.files.wordpress.com/2014/04/letter-to-sec-of-state-kerry-on-npt.pdf
http://paxchristiusa.org/2014/04/10/nuclear-disarmament-pcusa-signs-onto-letter-from-catholic-communities-on-nuclear-disarmament/
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the Treaty on the Non-Proliferation of 

Nuclear Weapons. This meeting will hold its 

third session from 28 April to 9 May 2014 at 

the United Nations Office in New York with 

the attendance of the Secretary General 

and the Senior Policy Advisor of Pax Christi 

International, José Henríquez and Paul 

Lansu. To read the recommendations click 

here. ■ 

Delegates of Pax Christi in Geneva 

attended the 1st meeting on Arms Trade 

Treaty 

 

Trevor Griffith and Enrique Sierra, delegates 

of Pax Christi at the UN in Geneva, attended 

the Arms Trade Treaty meeting on the 16 of 

April in Geneva. The purpose of the meeting 

was to present the Arms Trade Treaty’s 

Baseline Assessment Project, an initiative of 

Coventry University and the Simpson Center 

(UK), under the auspices of the Center on 

Conflict, Development and Peacebuilding 

of the Graduate Institute, Geneva and the 

Geneva Forum. To find more information on 

this project, please visit: www.armstrade.info  

Pax Christi International co-signs a letter 

asking for the elimination of nuclear 

weapons 

 

Pax Christi International has co-signed a 

letter addressed to the US Secretary of State 

John Kerry asking for the abolition of nuclear 

weapons. In the letter, sent on the 23 of 

April, many organisations working for peace 

asked the Secretary to take specific steps in 

that regard. The letter had broad 

dissemination during the Preparatory 

Committee of the Non-Proliferation Treaty 

meeting held at the UN in New York. To read 

the letter, please click here. ■ 

 

Pax Christi Italy participates in the Arena 

di Pace e Disarmo 2014 

 

On 25 April, Pax Christi Italy attended the 

"Arena di Pace e Disarmo 2014", an event 

held in the Verona Arena, Italy. The main 

goal of the "Arena di Pace e Disarmo" was 

to challenge the militarisation of economy 

and politics in Italy.  

The programme included experiences of 

disarmament and demilitarisation, 

performances of Italian artists and the 

presentation of the "Disarmament and non-

violent civil defense campaign". For more 

information in Italian visit: 

www.arenapacedisarmo.org/ ■ 

 
 

 HUMAN RIGHTS 
 

 

The Women's Fund for Peace and Human 

Rights launches the Yayori Award 

 

The Women's Fund for Peace and Human 

Rights based in Tokyo has launched the 

“Women's Human Rights Activities Award” 

also called Yayori Award after the Japanese 

journalist and women's rights activist Yayori 

Matsui. This award is an opportunity to 

encourage people to follow in Yayori’s 

passionate and courageous activism with 

women throughout Asia.  

The Women's Fund for Peace and Human 

Rights focuses on the global promotion of 

women's human rights and peace affecting 

the past, present and future. Nominations 

will be accepted from the 1 June to 24 

August 2014. The winner will be announced 

on 6 December. Read more here. ■ 

 

http://archive.paxchristi.net/MISC/2014-0186-en-gl-SD.pdf
http://www.armstrade.info/
http://archive.paxchristi.net/MISC/2014-0192-en-am-SD.pdf
http://www.arenapacedisarmo.org/
http://www.wfphr.org/yayori/English/award/yayori.html
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PAX Netherlands calls to respect human 

rights in South Sudan 

 

PAX Netherlands together with South 

Sudanese and other international NGOs 

sent an open letter to Salva Kiir, President of 

South Sudan, urging him to ratify the African 

Charter on Human and Peoples' Rights. The 

letter calls the attention on serious human 

rights violations, including attacks on 

civilians, looting and destruction of civilian 

property, acts of rape and other forms of 

sexual violence.  

The message urges for prompt ratification of 

the African Charter, which would 

demonstrate the government's commitment 

to the improvement of the human rights 

situation in South Sudan. Read more here. ■ 

 
Food for Life Campaign 

  PEACE EDUCATION 
 
 

 

Caritas launches 2014 “Women Sowers of 

Development” Prize to honour women 

against hunger 

 

On 8 March, International Women’s Day, at 

the inaugural Voices of Faith event in Rome, 

Caritas Internationalis and the Fidel Götz 

Foundation launched the “Women Sowers 

of Development” Prize to honour the role of 

women in solving world hunger. To find out 

more about the award and apply with your 

own project or organisation (until 16 June), 

please click here. The winner will be 

announced on 16 October, World Food 

Day. ■ 

 

CBCI hosts workshops on Catholic Social 

Teaching 

On 19-20 and 26-27 March, the Office for 

Justice, Peace and Development of the 

Catholic Bishops' Conference of India 

(CBCI), Pax Christi member organisation in 

India, organised two Catholic Social 

Teaching workshops.  

The main goal of these activities was to 

stress the need for mutual accompaniment 

of faith and action for justice. The first 

workshop was led in Patna by the 

Archbishop William D’ Souza, while the 

second was held in Gujarat, convened by Fr 

Joseph Appavoo on behalf of the JPD-

CBCI. Read more here and here. ■ 

Centre for Peace, Nonviolence and 

Human Rights organises study visit to 

London and Dublin 

 

The Centre for Peace, Nonviolence and 

Human Rights, Pax Christi member 

organisation in Croatia, has participated in 

a study visit to London and Dublin as part of 

the project “Triple A for Citizens” – access to 

information, advice and active help.  

The programme is built on the principle that 

everyone has the right to be informed on 

their rights: The visit gave participants an 

opportunity to learn about systems that 

provide information, advice and legal aid in 

nine cities of the UK and the Republic of 

Ireland. Read more in Croatian here. ■ 

F  

 ADVOCACY 
 

 

Pax Christi International on “Facing the 

Dangers of 21st Century Great Power War” 

 

“Facing the Dangers of 21st Century Great 

Power War” is a conference organised in 

New York on 3 May by different 

organisations working for peace and 

disarmament. In the conference, speakers 

address the risks of great power war, the 

http://www.paxforpeace.nl/stay-informed/news/urgent-call-to-president-salva-kiir-to-respect-human-rights-in-south-sudan
http://www.caritas.org/wp-content/uploads/2014/03/CaritasWomenSowersInfoComplete.pdf
http://thejusticeandpeace.org/?p=558
http://thejusticeandpeace.org/?p=570
http://www.centar-za-mir.hr/vijesti/studijski-posjet-londonu-i-dublinu/
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implication of those dangers for peace and 

disarmament efforts, the lessons to be 

learned from chemical and other arms 

control growing out of World War I, and the 

kinds of movements we will need to build to 

forge a path to a more peaceful world. Paul 

Lansu, Policy Advisor of Pax Christi 

International is one of the speakers in the 

event. To read the programme, please click 

here. ■ 

 

Life and Peace Institute co-organises 

“PeaceNet Light” conference 

 

Life and Peace Institute, Pax Christi member 

organisation in Sweden, co-organises with 

the Norwegian Ecumenical Peace Platform, 

the Church of Sweden and the Norwegian 

Church Aid a conference on peace 

advocacy on 15 May in Oslo.  

The conference, “PeaceNet Light” will focus 

on the effectiveness of the advocacy work 

as a key tool for promoting peace and 

justice. For more information, please 

contact Tor Kristian Birkeland, Coordinator of 

Norwegian Ecumenical Peace Platform. ■ 

Pax Chisti co-signs a letter calling for an 

end to the Overseas Contingency 

Operations 

 

Pax Chisti co-signed a letter addressed to 

the Members of the US Appropriations 

Subcommittee on Defense calling for an 

end to the Overseas Contingency 

Operations (OCO). In the letter, 25 faith 

based organisations ask for a federal 

budget that fosters true human security 

while advocating for an elimination of the 

OCO account, a separate budget account 

from the regular Department of Defense 

Budget commonly referred to as the "War 

Budget" because it directly funds overseas 

military operations. To read the letter, please 

click here. ■ 

Pax Christi International co-signs a letter in 

support of the people of Western Sahara  

On 16 of April, prior to the United Nations 

Security Council meeting on Western 

Sahara, 116 organisations from 21 countries 

issued a letter calling for the UN Security 

Council members to agree an expansion of 

the current MINURSO (United Nations Mission 

for the Referendum in Western Sahara) to 

include the monitoring and protection of 

the human rights of the people of Western 

Sahara. Pax Christi International is one of the 

co-signatories of the letter. ■ 

 

 

 INTERNATIONAL CALENDAR 
 

 

Click here to view the International 

Calendar of upcoming events.  

 

To unsubscribe from this list contact: 

library@paxchristi.net.  

 

To make a donation to Pax Christi 

International please click here.  

 

Find us on Facebook. 

Follow us on Twitter. ■ 

http://afsc.org/story/conference-speakers-and-agenda-facing-dangers-21st-century-great-power-war
mailto:tkb@norkr.no
http://fcnl.org/issues/budget/25_Faith_Groups_Call_for_an_End_to_OCO/
http://westernsahara.org/MINURSO-security-council.html
http://archive.paxchristi.net/MISC/Newsletter%20Calendar.pdf
mailto:library@paxchristi.net
http://www.paxchristi.net/international/eng/donate.php
https://www.facebook.com/paxchristi.net
https://twitter.com/PaxChristi_Int

